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Bill Title: Relating to ownership of premises; prescribing an effective date. 
 
Government Unit(s) Affected: Oregon Health Authority, Oregon Liquor and Cannabis Commission 
 
Summary of Fiscal Impact 

 

2025-27 Biennium General Fund Lottery Funds Other Funds Federal Funds Total Funds Positions FTE

Oregon Liquor and Cannabis 

Commission -$                       -$                       199,211$         -$                       199,211$         1               0.75       

Total Fiscal Impact
-$                       -$                       199,211$         -$                       199,211$         1               0.75       

2027-29 Biennium General Fund Lottery Funds Other Funds Federal Funds Total Funds Positions FTE

Oregon Liquor and Cannabis 

Commission -$                       -$                       256,821$         -$                       256,821$         1               1.00       

Total Fiscal Impact
-$                       -$                       256,821$         -$                       256,821$         1               1.00        

Measure Description  
The measure requires applicants for a psilocybin manufacturer license, a marijuana production license, or a 
marijuana processor license to provide the legal address and owner name of the business' location. The measure 
is operative January 1, 2026, and takes effect on the 91st day after sine die. 
 
Fiscal Analysis 
Oregon Liquor and Cannabis Commission 
The Oregon Liquor and Cannabis Commission (OLCC) reports that in at least 90% of cases, license applicant 
names do not match the property owner names. Each licensing renewal cycle, a significant number of licensees 
update or amend their licensing information to include new business names or partnerships, so despite an 
existing moratorium on new licensees, a significant amount of time and staffing resources are required to 
update, verify, and background check information each renewal cycle. OLCC would need an additional full-time 
permanent Administrative Specialist 2 position (0.75 FTE in the 2025-27 biennium) at a cost of $165,461 Other 
Funds to prepare and follow up on certified letters and amend documents for licensee files. Additional costs 
include $33,750 Other Funds for the estimated cost of certified mail to 95% of licensees. 
 
Oregon Health Authority 
Implementation costs for OHA are minimal but may increase depending on the number of applications OHA 
receives that require additional verification. Currently the projected workload increase is indeterminate. Should 
the implementation of the measure result in a significant increase in workload or mailing costs, OHA may return 
to the legislature to request additional resources. 
 
Relevant Dates  
The measure declares an emergency and takes effect on passage.  
The measure is operative January 1, 2026. 
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